
 

NEWSLETTER                               Friday, 17th November 2023  

We hereby express our respect for the Taungurung people, who are the Traditional Owners of the land on which we are based. 

 

  KPS Celebrates Diwali 



 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

You and your family are truly amazing! It is wonderful to share that our Colour Explosion School Fun Run was a huge 
success. 
 

It is fantastic to see the spirit and enthusiasm that was displayed in supporting our school. Of course, the true highlight is the 
smiles on the student’s faces as they ran their Colour Explosion School Fun Run. 
 

We raised $30,424 which will go toward new Literacy Resources. 
 

More smiles to come! Your incentive prizes are in the process of being ordered and will soon be on their way! When they 
arrive, they will be distributed to students accordingly. 
 

Again, our most sincere thanks for your support and fundraising efforts. We couldn’t have done it without you!  
 
Thanks to everyone that supported us at our Colour Explosion School Run 4 Fun! Fundraising has now closed and it is time 

to order your prizes  

Every student who has raised $10 or more can choose a prize ! Pick a prize from your highest category, or mix and 
match smaller prizes. Prizes can be ordered online: https://myprofilepage.com.au. 

If you get stuck, please ask for support.  

Check out the accumulative prize poster here : 
https://australianfundraising.com.au/wp-content/uploads/textbook.jpg 

Congratulations to all our fundraisers!  
#schoolrun4fun #funrun #australianfundraising #fundraising #colourexplosion 
Mrs Nelson 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmyprofilepage.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CKim.Evans%40education.vic.gov.au%7C620055a2391943c7571108dbdfd88071%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638349893216934024%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Faus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Faustralianfundraising.com.au%252Fwp-content%252Fuploads%252Ftextbook.jpg%26data%3D05%257C01%257CKim.Evans%2540education.vic.gov.au%257C620055a23
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/schoolrun4fun?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX5zAVfPiFF55BhLdgiDcBUys5VO3QQnNJNNyamRKjGvV8P2P8MB0W3K6kDNggQ2zxJWRxX4moXyF05eAkKmHdk-OA-FCjA3erkR4S5t3YRGwmFpy1PtqK46FeVkNy2zo8THyoR3OhziauKZKkBncLv4x-PurUfDE1QUgOZZ_2nRdjNOB-vb1vni9i
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/funrun?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX5zAVfPiFF55BhLdgiDcBUys5VO3QQnNJNNyamRKjGvV8P2P8MB0W3K6kDNggQ2zxJWRxX4moXyF05eAkKmHdk-OA-FCjA3erkR4S5t3YRGwmFpy1PtqK46FeVkNy2zo8THyoR3OhziauKZKkBncLv4x-PurUfDE1QUgOZZ_2nRdjNOB-vb1vni9iEf4W1MS
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/australianfundraising?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX5zAVfPiFF55BhLdgiDcBUys5VO3QQnNJNNyamRKjGvV8P2P8MB0W3K6kDNggQ2zxJWRxX4moXyF05eAkKmHdk-OA-FCjA3erkR4S5t3YRGwmFpy1PtqK46FeVkNy2zo8THyoR3OhziauKZKkBncLv4x-PurUfDE1QUgOZZ_2nRdjNOB-
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/fundraising?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX5zAVfPiFF55BhLdgiDcBUys5VO3QQnNJNNyamRKjGvV8P2P8MB0W3K6kDNggQ2zxJWRxX4moXyF05eAkKmHdk-OA-FCjA3erkR4S5t3YRGwmFpy1PtqK46FeVkNy2zo8THyoR3OhziauKZKkBncLv4x-PurUfDE1QUgOZZ_2nRdjNOB-vb1vni9iEf
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/colourexplosion?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX5zAVfPiFF55BhLdgiDcBUys5VO3QQnNJNNyamRKjGvV8P2P8MB0W3K6kDNggQ2zxJWRxX4moXyF05eAkKmHdk-OA-FCjA3erkR4S5t3YRGwmFpy1PtqK46FeVkNy2zo8THyoR3OhziauKZKkBncLv4x-PurUfDE1QUgOZZ_2nRdjNOB-vb1vni


 

 

 

 

Thanks and Gratitude - Grade 5 Leadership Speeches 
My learning highlight from this week is the great work that our Grade 5 students have been 
putting into their leadership speeches. Next week, they will be delivering their speeches in front of their peers 
and while it will be a nerve-wracking process for many, it is also a great personal development opportunity for 
our students. Their teachers have been incredibly proud of the committed way that they have worked on their 
speeches and I have also spoken to many proud parents. After a voting process, some students will proceed to 
an interview process where they will have a further opportunity to demonstrate their leadership skills. I would 
like to thank all of our Grade 5 teachers for the extensive preparation work they have been undertaking in 
preparing our Grade 5 students. I am looking forward to hearing the speeches next week and learning more 
about the leadership qualities of our Grade 5 students.  
 

Swimming Program 
In Week 9, our KPS whole school swimming program will be commencing at Kilmore Leisure Centre.  Our 
Foundation, Grade 1 and Grade 5 and 6 students will be the first year levels to commence the program. The 
program is being fully funded by KPS so there is no cost to families. While schools are provided with funding, 
our School Council is dedicating a significant amount of funds towards the program to ensure that no child 
misses out. To conclude our swimming program, Mrs.  Nelson in organizing a House Colours swimming carnival 
which is sure to generate lots of excitement.  
 

Student Led Initiatives 
We currently have some great student led initiative running at KPS. Our SAT continues to collect ring pulls to 
raise valuable funds for charitable organizations. Our icy pole stall was a great success this week and I would like 
to congratulate the Grade 6 students involved for their initiative and drive in setting up this fundraiser. Each 
lunchtime and recess, we also have students from various year levels running structured activities. As principal, 
it is wonderful to see our students generating and delivering such great ideas. 
 

Semester 2 Reports 
Our teachers are currently working through the Semester 2 assessment and reporting cycle. At this point in the 
school year, students are busy undertaking a range of assessments to track their learning growth and future 
learning goals in literacy, numeracy and other areas of the curriculum.  Semester 2 reports will be available 
from the Compass portal from Friday, December 15th onwards.  
 

KPS Literacy Program 
If you have been keeping an eye on the newsletter over the last few years, you may be aware that KPS has been 
placing heavy emphasis on developing the oral language and literacy skills of students in the first three years of 
school. Language capability is the most critical element in literacy and social success and we have worked 
closely with University of Melbourne and the Murdoch Institute on creating a highly effective literacy program 
for our students in the first years of school. Our end of year assessments are demonstrating that our student 
learning growth is significantly above the expected level of growth for students. This is a credit to the dedicated 
work of our teachers and how well they have adapted their teaching practices to implement the techniques 
they have learned. Our teachers are genuinely thrilled at some of the results that our students have been 
producing and this is wonderful to see. 
 

 

 

Neil O’Sullivan 
Principal 

 

Mr O’Sullivan 



 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

Birthday wishes to the following 

students who celebrate next week:   

Nate Hughes, Eric Oates,  

Maverick Oates, Spencer Suturkovski, Evie Brizzio, 

Indiannah McNab, Kate Oates, Sully Fandrich,                

Levi Potter, Ryan Wills, Sophia Parangat and         

Shahmeer Khan. 

 
 

 

 

November 
 

 

Monday 20th to Thursday 23rd 

Beehive is Open 
 

Friday 24th 

Conveyance Allowance Applications Due 
 

December 

Friday 1st 

Payment due for Grade 6 Celebratory Dinner 
 

Tuesday 5th  

Grade 6—Broadford Sec College Parent Information Evening 
 

Tuesday 12th 

Grade 6 Graduation Bear order and payment due 

STATEWIDE TRANSITION DAY 
 

Wednesday 13th 

Grade 6 Graduation and Celebratory Dinner  
 

Friday 15th  

Grade 6 End of Year Funfields Excursion 
 

Tuesday 19th 

Christmas Concert 
 

Wednesday 20th 

Last day of School Year—1.30 PM finish 
 

February 2024 

Thursday 15th  - 2nd Round Orders Due for 2024 Grade 6 

Jacket & Polo orders (refer page 8)  Late Arrivals 
If your child arrives after 
8.50am please ensure they 
go to the office to be 
signed in.  
If they are not signed in 
you will receive an SMS 
stating that your child is 
away. 

 

 
If any of your personal details change such as 

address, email, phone numbers, emergency 

contacts etc. it is important to contact the 

office as soon as possible to update our 

records.   

SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER  
 

November 

24th Ashleigh Desmond 

December 

1st   Jemima Allen 

8th   Jackie Knight 

15th Nicole Peter 

20th Susan Moore 

Facebook 
As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, please direct 

anyquestions/queries/concerns to the school directly via 

kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling the office on 5782 1268.ng the 

 

2024 Book List/Stationery Packs—Please check your emails 

Families have been emailed a link via Compass for ordering 2024 

Book Lists. Please remember to order for your child’s 2024 class.  

The email incudes our future Foundation students for 2024. 

You can also view the booklist/stationery packs on our Kilmore 

Primary School website:  https://www.kilmoreps.vic.gov.au  

Go to Parents tab—2024 Stationery Packs and select the year 

level for 2024. 



 

Remembrance Day 11 November 2023 

Hudson Park 



 

Tuesday the 14th of November was  International Diabetes 

Awareness Day. Ava from 3M who lives with Type 1 diabetes 

had a great idea to hold a Guess the Jellybean Competition 

to raise money for the Type 1 Foundation. This foundation 

works hard to support people who live with Type 1 diabetes 

and their families. 

Due to the popularity, we will be continuing our ‘guess the 

jellybeans’ next week at recess. 

 

Please bring your gold coins along, there will be a table set 

up outside the office each recess. 

Winner will be announced at next week’s assembly. 

Buzz from the Bee Hive!!!! 

 Next week we are opening the beehive for the last time 
this year. 

There is definitely a Buzz in the air… 
 

Monday – Foundation 

Tuesday – Grades 1 and 2 

Wednesday – Grades 3 and 4 

Thursday - Grades 5 and 6 
 

See you at the beehive!!  

 

The Wellbeing Team. 



 

 

Be proud of our school 

Always put your rubbish 

in the bin 

  http://kps.allthingsuniform.getworkgear.com/  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fkps.allthingsuniform.getworkgear.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C0137d7d53f004383fe8408dbe0a0ff4f%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638350754346630160%7CUnkn


 

Grade 6 Jacket and 

Polo Ordering 

 

 

Families of Grade 5 students will 

have been emailed via Compass an order 

form for 2024 Grade 6 Jacket and Polo’s.  

 

First round orders have closed.  Second round 

orders are now due 15 February 2024 for 

delivery to KPS before end of term 1 in 2024.  

(All orders and payments must be placed 

directly with All Things Uniform). 

Please contact the office on 5782 1268 if you 

require any assistance in locating your order 

form in Compass. 

 

We have 2 Disability reserved spaces at the front of the office on 
Sutherland Street and two reserved spaces on Lancefield Road.   

If you do not hold a valid permit please DO NOT PARK in these spaces. 

Drink Bottles 

 

Reminder all 
students need to 

bring a  
drink bottle to 

school.  

 

REMINDER TO WEAR YOUR HAT 

All students and staff are required to wear hats 
that protect their face, neck and ears, i.e. 
legionnaire, broad brimmed or bucket hats, 
whenever they are outside. Basketball or peak caps 
are not considered a suitable alternative. 

Please note the school does not sell hats.  You can 
purchase your hat from All Things Uniform, 
Broadford. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message from Mitchell Shire Council 

School Crossings at Kilmore Primary School 

 

Please DO NOT park in the    
No Standing Zone beside any 

school crossing 
 



 

Connecting With Kimberly  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

The following services are available outside of school 

hours.   *In the event of an emergency please call 000* 

Mon, Tues and Thurs 

8.15AM — 8.45AM 

 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

Christmas Hamper’s  
 

With support from Lions International, we are starting to collect donations for our 
Christmas hampers which will support school families. If you may be able to help, we are 
seeking donations for our Christmas hampers such as: Christmas puddings, toy’s, candy 
canes and any other Christmas based items. These hampers will be delivered to families in 
the last week of term. Last year we were able to make 19 twenty-kilogram hampers for our 
community. If you would like to donate any items, please drop them off at the office for 
collection.  Please call me on 5782 1268 to discuss this further.  

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/








 



 


















